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Overview 
The National Consortium for Public Health Workforce Development (Consortium), a de 
Beaumont Foundation initiative, was established to advance discussions and strategies for 
governmental public health workforce development issues and solutions. The Consortium is 
comprised of the following organizations: Association of Schools and Programs of Public Health, 
American Public Health Association, Association of State and Territorial Health Officials (along 
with affiliates and peer networks), Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, Health 
Resources and Services Administration, National Association of County and City Health 
Officials, National Leadership Academy for the Public’s Health, National Public Health 
Leadership Development Network, National Network of Public Health Institutes, and Public 
Health Foundation. The Consortium met on June 17 and 18, 2015 to discuss and refine “a call 
to action” for public health workforce development. The status of the Consortium’s efforts and 
potential implications for the Council on Linkages Between Academia and Public Health 
Practice (Council) will be discussed during this Council meeting. In addition, it is anticipated that 
a representative of the de Beaumont Foundation will present the Consortium’s 
recommendations and next steps during a future Council meeting. 
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